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Dear Fellow Members, 
 
A reunion is in the planning stages. We need feedback on those who may attend and if the dates suit. 
The proposal is for September the 12th or 19th 2015 (most likely the latter date because it is the 
weekend directly before the school holidays) The location is Maclean in northern NSW. There is 

accommodation in Maclean, Yamba, Brooms Head and Grafton is only 40km away. 
 
The reunion has been suggested by Rosemary Waugh as part of her 90th birthday milestone, but in fact 

she will be just past 91 when the reunion takes place. Rosemary owns Taloumbi Station, just out of 
Maclean, and some of the reunion activities will be on her property. The plan is for it to be a weekend 
gathering providing plenty of time for interaction and sharing of information with a dinner on the 

Saturday night. For the somewhat self-sufficient traveler, those with caravans, and motorhomes,  
Rosemary has suitable land available for you to “camp” for the weekend.  
 

Details and invitations will come early next year but an indication from those who may attend and an 
idea of how many in your family that may be as well would help. See section at the bottom of the last 
page of the newsletter 

 
If you have ideas, suggestions or want to help out with planning please contact me asap.  
 

FACEBOOK   - The “Waugh Family Society In Australia” is now a facebook entity. If you are on 
facebook or someone In the family is get them to link to the site. It is a closed group so request 
entry. 
 

 
In April, Paul London made contact with me and he has an interesting story to tell about a line of the 
Waugh’s who live in New Zealand. He also provided a story recounted in 1962 about an event in 1820!  

Below is an edited copy of the email Paul sent the full copy is on the website. 

 My relationship to the greater Waugh family comes through my grandmother: Catherine Waugh, b. 04 Dec 
1874 at Eastfield, Greenlaw, Scotland, d. 27 Apr 1952, Feilding, New Zealand.   She married in New Zealand on 
24th May 1893, at Kimbolton (formerly known as Birmingham) Note: not to be confused with those two towns in 
England.   She married my grandfather: Charles London (Jnr): b. 25 Mar 1863 at Mia Mia Flat, Amherst, Victoria, 
Australia, d. 16 Apr 1945 at Tauranga, New Zealand.  

 They had three children, two sons and one daughter.   My father was the youngest son: 

Harold David (aka Jack or Boydy) London MBE, JP b. 28 Aug 1906 at Kimbolton, New Zealand, d. 29 Mar 1980 at 
Palmerston North Hospital, New Zealand. Father died on the weekend of 29 March 1980 while attending our NZ 
Waugh family reunion.  Needless to say I inherited his archive, piles and piles of paper – all pre-internet days.    

My father in his capacity as president of the Whakatane District Historical Society and later as secretary, was 
contacted in the mid to late 70’s by a man named Dick Waugh (living in Sydney) seeking information regarding an 
early boat builder who lived in the Whakatane district in the 1800’s. In his reply, dad included a footnote 
commenting on Dick’s surname and wondered if there was a family relationship.   Some months went by and Dick 
wrote again with further questions about the boat builder.  Father replied, and when on say his mother was a Miss 
Waugh and provided a whole heap of genealogical details.  According the dad, it seemed within days he had a 



reply, saying yes your mother is one of our Waugh family’s “missing links”.  For Dick Waugh was an avoid 
genealogist, and through his company, which I believe had the Westinghouse Brake agency for the whole of 
Australia, was a job that took him around the world and allowed him to pursue his hobby – genealogy. 

 Arising from that rather fortuitous “encounter”, Dick Waugh encouraged dad to do the NZ Waugh family tree, 
which combined in a reunion over the weekend of March 29th, 1980.   Amongst those attending was a Waugh from 
Sydney.   No - not Dick, as he stayed behind because of his brother’s ill health, and sadly during that weekend was 
killed after falling off a scaffolding while painting his house.   The Australian Waugh was a reporter working for the 
Sydney Morning Herald and on his return prepared an article that was later published by Reader’s Digest, title 
“Finding Peace Amongst the Waughs”, his account of the family reunion. 

 Some months earlier Dick Waugh’s wife (whose name I’ve forgotten) and daughter (Yolland from memory) visited 
dad, and I by chance also met them, and have often wondered what became of them. 

 But what really started this whole Waugh thing off again  now was a recent Melbourne visit, which gave rise to an 
incident not unlike that of Dr Waugh’s as described by Lady Gwendda all those centuries ago.   So:- 

 “What are the chances of two complete strangers who live many thousands of kilometres apart 
in two different countries, and yet on the same day they unknowingly pass one another other in 
a town which neither had ever visited before and yet a few days later end up corresponding with 
each other?”   

 Yes, that happened to me during my visit to Bill Rudd, my 96-year-old research colleague of 24-years, in fact it 
was the same day our Greek friend, George Paspati died in Athens.  Amongst Bill’s archive was a letter written to 
him by a lady (Fran Looby from Western Australia) who at that time (and some years earlier) had recently 
returned from a five month (back-packing) trip around Greece, Crete and Italy where she retraced and recording 
her late father’s WWII and later POW experiences. Bill gave me her contact details in order to follow up on her 
findings. 

 On Saturday (22nd March 2014) our Torquay based family suggested we all drive down the south coast to a little 
seaside town of Lorne, an area I’d not visited before.   Apart from calling into a second-hand bookshop, strolling 
out on the pier and viewing an Arts festival we absorbed the R and R the location offered. Later that afternoon 
while in search for a suitable cafe we drove pass a wedding party which was now in full swing, and as a “goodwill” 
gesture my brother-in-law tooted the horn of his Ute. The ladies of course were interested in what the bride was 
wearing and us men folk were rather envious of the beverages being served. 

 On arrival home (in NZ) I placed a phone call to Fran only to find the number given was disconnected and so 
turned to the internet (white pages) and rather fortuitously discovered she had not changed her mailing address, 
and now had her new phone number.  My unanswered calls went to her voice mail where I left my contact details 
including an e-mail address and the reason for calling her. 

 About a week later I received an apologising e-mail for the delay 
which was due to her and her husband’s attendance at a wedding 
which took place in a Victorian seaside town neither she nor her 
husband had ever visited before - Lorne on Saturday 22nd 
March! Imagine her surprise when I was almost able to describe the 
bride’s wedding dress!  Coincidence or fate or one of George’s 
jokes?   Perhaps shades of déjà vu reminding me of my astonishing 
encounter with him in Athens all those years ago?  Another strange but 
true tale for you to dine out on- not unlike Alexander Waugh’s 
encounter? 

 With kind regards and best wishes 
 Paul London 
254 Ngaumutawa Road 
Solway 
Masterton 5810 – NZ 
Home: +64-(0)6-378-2388 
 
 
 
 
 

Alexander Waugh  DD 

1754 – 1827 

(Story next page) 



 
AND an attached file from that email on 15/4/14  

Alexander Waugh D.D. 
Introduction: 

 

While preparing some of his Waugh family history, amateur historian and researcher, Paul London has 

stumbled across a rather interesting incident regarding a distant forebear of his. The man in question is 

the Reverent Alexander Waugh D.D., an Anglican clergyman and principal spokesperson in early British 

Human Rights.   He co-foundered the London Missionary Society and was instrumental in advancing 

England’s argument for the Abolition of Slavery. The following story was found in a letter written 

between two family relatives, an Aunt to her niece. The Aunt in question is Lady Gwendda Waugh and 

her niece is Zarita Mattay nee Waugh, formerly of Hungary who at the time of writing was living in 

Tasmania, Australia. The letter reads: 

40 Portinscale Road 

Putney 

London 

10
th
 October 1962 

My Dear Zarita, 

This is not really a letter.   I wrote to you a few days ago.   This is to tell you of an incident in the life of 

the Rev. Alexander Waugh D.D. (i.e. Dr. Waugh, which took place about 1820), who was your father’s 

great grandfather.   I feel that I am perhaps the only person left nowadays who knows it and in case you 

don’t I pass it on to you as I think it is so delightful and so important; too good to be lost and am sure 

you will want to pass it on to your children.   It is a true story. 

Dr. Waugh was staying in Plymouth and one hot summer evening in August he went out after dinner to 

sit by the sea.   There he found an old fisherman waiting for the tide to go out and fish, and they sat 

together and talked for a long time.   So long that they heard the church clock strike midnight.   They 

both counted the strokes and to both of them it seemed to strike thirteen.   “Well”, said the old fisherman. 

“I’ve lived here forty years or more and I’ve never heard that old clock strike thirteen before.   The tides 

turned so I’ll be off.   Goodnight, Sir”. 

Dr. Waugh then went home and retired to bed.   A week or so later, he woke up in the night and though 

he heard a voice saying, “Go to Launceston – Go to Launceston”.   He said to himself; “I must have bad 

indigestion.   What have I had for dinner?” and went back to sleep again.   A second time he was 

awakened by a voice saying, “Go to Launceston”, and again a third time. 

So in the morning he went to Launceston, where the coach drew up at the village inn.   Dr. Waugh got 

out, not knowing exactly why he had come.   He asked the landlord, “Is there anything special going on 

at Launceston now?”   “Only the assizes, Sir”, said the landlord. So Dr Waugh went to the court where 

the Assizes were being held.   There he saw the old fisherman in the dock accused on that night in August 

when they had both sat by the sea.   Dr. Waugh at once said, “My Lord, I beg to be sworn”, and he went 

into the witness box and gave evidence that he was sitting with the fisherman all that evening at 

Plymouth.   He particularly remembered they were there until midnight as they had both though the 

church clock had struck thirteen.   He had made a note of the date in his diary. 

And the old fisherman was acquitted. 

Very much love, 

Aunt Gwendda. 

 
In January this year Patricia (Pat) Grinter died. Pat was one of the family historians, she 
kept the flame alive in the years when it was much harder to research and communicate. Pat 

lived for many years in Moree. The following 3 pages were written by her brother Dr Ian F. 
Waugh and I have reproduced the hand written letter from Ian because it in itself is now an 
historical document of the family. 



 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Below: Pat with her brother Ian Waugh (the 
author of the 3 pages above).   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Patricia Marion Grinter (nee 

Waugh) 14/05/1928 - 2/1/2014 

Daughter of William Henry Waugh 

(1881-1947) & Mabel Hingston  

Grand-daughter of Thoams Waugh 

1841-1913 & Emily Warley 

Great-grand-daughter of  “Aussie” 

William Waugh 1808-1854.  



Max Livingston Kelly 12/11/1928 – 16/07/2014. 
Max was a Murwillumbah lad  attending school at the local  
primary and High School. He spent almost 2 years in the 
Army and then moved to Eungella. He married Doreen 

Johnson and lived on that farm until illness forced him to 
Brisbane for treatment. He spent the last 2 years with his 
son Lester  

Max had a fine appreciation for music and was offered a 
scholarship to Sydney Conservatorium of Music, but chose 
not to go. He was a gifted musician playing the  Violin, 

then later enjoyed several Organs.  
He was a deep thinker and pondered many issues and 
ideas. He spend many hours enjoying the company of his 

uncle Jack Maloney after Doreen died and every week 
without fail he visited and they spent many hours on the 
back verandah discussing the old days (the time before 
World War II) and solving all the problems the 

newspapers bought up both locally and world-wide.  
Max has 2 sons Paul (1952) and Lester (1953). 
 

On the 11th August a memorial service organised by Max’s 
sister, June, was held in Murwillumbah to celebrate the 
passing of Max and it was yet another opportunity for the 

clan to gather and say goodbye.  
Max is the Great Great Grandson of William Waugh 
(Aussie) 1808-1854.  Great Grandson of Alexander William 

Waugh 1850-1907 & Grandson of Mary Jeanette Waugh  
1882-1948. His mother was Linda Maloney and his father 
Cecil Kelly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Max in the 1940’s 

 

      Lima with her brothers Lance & Lester 

Max in 2002 with his aunty Elsie 

Dawes in the background 

Lima Esmond 1925 – 2014 
On the MALONEY line the daughter of Fred Maloney 

(1891-1962) Lima died in Brisbane 23rd October 2014. 
Some of my cousins may remember Lima when she lived in 

Murwillumbah and spent a lot of time with Mum and Dad 

in the 1960s and early 70’s. She had a sister Eileen and 

brothers Lance and Lester. Lester died in 2008 and Lance is 
still alive. Lima has two sons Hugh and Michael. 



More information online at  http://cottonsoft.com.au/waugh/ 
 

 
All the best for the coming festive season 
Neville Maloney 
Oct 2014 
 

 

The Reunion 
 
Send an email neville@cottonsoft.com.au indicating your interest and how many might attend. 
 
Any suggestions and ideas are very welcome. I must stress this is very early stages and we will need 
help. 
 
The dates are either 12th or 19th September 2015.  
 
The preliminary plan is for an informal gathering on Saturday from 10am at Taloumbi (near Maclean) 
and a function at either Maclean or Yamba on Saturday evening.  
  
We expect to be able to provide a firm date soon and more details early next year (February or 
March) 
 
At the moment there is a committee of 3: Robert Eady, Christine Van Gulik and myself. That needs to 
triple or quadruple so let me know if you want a job. 
 
Neville Maloney 
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